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This Month:

March 11th Mtg.
Wear name tagsxx
Return Library booksxx
Bring canned goods  xx
for donation

No Show & Tell or Trea-xx
sure Table

March 20th Deadline  
Newsletter articles due for 
March edition 

March 18th  Board Mtg.
Meeting begins at 6:30 p.m. 
in Maravilla's Galleria room. 
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Challenge Night is Here!  
Our March meeting is devoted to the Challenge 
Quilts. We didn't know so many of you were experts 
at thinking "outside the box". This challenge will 
wow you with variety, creativity, invention and fun. 
Please be sure to come and bring a friend. Guests 
will be free on Challenge Night.

The Jolly J's want to thank everyone who made a 
quilt for the challenge and to congratulate you on 
your lively minds and wonderful workmanship. We 
didn't know there were so many ways to approach 
this challenge!

Jean MacMillan

April Fools With Playful Pieces 
Pockets and Postage Stamps 
We are VERY excited to tell you that Coastal 
Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta 
is once again partnering with one of our 
generous and supportive vendor-members, 
Grant House Sewing Machines, for a one-
time 1st Thursday presentation of this year’s 
Quilt Challenge entries on April Fool’s Day, 
Thursday April 1, 2010 at 128-B E. Canon 
Perdido Street in Santa Barbara, from 5:00pm 
to 8:00pm.  

Marvel at how members of Coastal Quilters 
Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta individu-
ally interpreted and responded to our Guild’s 
annual quilting challenge, featuring originally 
designed and constructed fiber art.  This 
year’s theme, “Playful Pieces:  Pockets and 
Postage Stamps”, stimulates the imagination 
with an exciting demonstration of creativity.  
Guild members will be available to answer 
questions about the artwork, as well as about 
our large non-profit group.  

For additional information about the Chal-
lenge and our Guild, please visit our website:  
http://www.coastalquilters.org

Information about all 1st Thursday events and 
a downloadable map is available from the 
Santa Barbara Downtown Organization’s web-
site:  http://www.santabarbaradowntown.com

- The Rambling Rose

Calling all Art Quilters! 
Submit you work to be shared at our Art Quilt 
Celebration!

The May 13th meeting of Coastal Quilters will be 
a celebration of the Art Quilt and the Art quilters 
in our guild. When Ranell Hansen and I were 
asked to do the May program, we really wanted 
to extend the showing of OUR art quilts to show-
ing the work of ALL the art quilters in the guild 
so we came up with idea of displaying a mini art 
quilt gallery for that night. Whether you have 
made one art quilt or hundreds we invite you 
to submit work for the May "Coastal Quilters Art 
Gallery" and to join us in this celebration. (It is a 
bit like a more formalized show and tell!)
 
EVERY PERSON WHO SUBMITS A QUILT WILL 
HAVE ONE HUNG. But we invite you to submit 
more than one work for consideration.
 
As I explained last month, the show will be jur-
ied. This is not jurying in the sense of picking the 
best of the best but in the sense that we want 
to hang a group of quilts that form a cohesive 
show, given that the number we can hang is 
limited by space. This is pretty standard in both 
the art world and in the art quilt world. Jurying 
a show is an art in itself and we are fortunate to 
have Andi Perejda willing to come back to do 
this for us. Please do not be intimidated by the 
word "jurying"- maybe "picking" would more 
accurately describe what will be done. There will 
not be judgment nor feedback from Andi- just 
the selection of a group of quilts that express the 
wonderful creative talents of the Coastal Quilters 
who love to create art quilts! 

Quilts will be accepted at the Thursday, April 8, 
2010, General Meeting & on Saturday, May 1, 
2010, from 9am to 1pm at 6207 Covington Drive, 
Goleta, CA.

Quilts should be no wider than 24 inches! Please 
prepare your quilt for hanging and include a 
dowel or wooden slat cut to width of quilt minus 
1/2 inch. Please direct any questions to Cathe 
Hedrick at chedrick@housing.ucsb.edu.

The Submission Form is available online at 
www.coastalquilts.org and at the meetings.

- Jeanne Surber
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Dee Johnson is our new "Sunshine Chair"

There are many occasions that war-
rant receiving a card from your Guild.
Congratulations, Get Well, Sympathy, 
Hang in There, or...?

Contact Dee at a guild meeting, via the 
web at Deezerj@gmail.com if you know 

of a guild member that needs a little sunshine!
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Elected Officers & Committee Chairs 2009-2010

Welcome New  Members: 

Roxanne Barbieri 
5551 Calle Avena 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
roxannequilts@msn.com 

Kay Naumann 
6015 #C Jacaranda Way 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
kdnaumann@aol.com

Sue Ponce 
420 Rosario Dr. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93110 
heymert@sbceo.org

...and Returning  Member: 

Lynette Lishman 
111 Alpine Dr. 
Goleta, CA 93117 
lclquilts@cox.net

From the Library: New Books and DVDs!
Here are but a few of the recent additions to the Guild Library—several related to our Guild 
speakers. Thanks to all for your donations to both the collection and our summer Book Sale.

Basting and Quilting on an Old Fashioned Frame •	 (DVD-Cunningham)  Speaker “Joe 
the Quilter” advocates a frame for basting all quilts both hand- and machine-quilted.  
The Painted Quilt•	  (Kemshall) Gorgeous photos illustrate paint and print techniques, as 
well as quilting and embellishments. 
Freddy & Gwen Collaborate Again•	  (speaker Freddie Moran with Gwen Marston) If you 
love intense color, you’ll love this book. But, even if red is not your idea of a neutral, 
you’ll find excellent directions for great patterns.
Hand-Appliqued Quilts•	  (speaker Tonye Phillips) “Whimsical designs and simple tech-
niques.”
Paradise Stitched•	  Sylvia Pippen pairs sashiko patterns with floral and tropical appli-
qués.
The Quilting Arts Books•	  Patricia Bolton edits a collection of articles from her maga-
zine on a range of art quilt techniques.
Blended Borders•	  Pamela Mostek “blends” large scale borders by overlapping motifs 
into her quilt centers.
Design Explorations for the Creative Quilter•	  Katie Pasquini offers color and design 
principles plus eye candy for art quilters. 
Miniatures in Minutes•	  Terrie Sandlin’s fold-and-sew paper-piecing patterns let you 
make teeny quilts or embellishments.
Hand Piecing•	  with Jinny Beyer - no machine needed.

 

Guild Members Show Their Wearable Art
On March 5th, the Carpinteria Senior Citizens organization will host a fash-
ion show headed by Nola Ferguson.  Evelyn Gorrindo and Joann Conklin, as 
well as three of the Carpinteria ladies, will be modeling their latest wear-
able fashions.  This is the second year Coastal Quilters Guild members have 
organized a fashion show for the seniors.  It seems the men enjoy seeing the 
models as much as their wives do! Jean MacMillan will narrate the show.
 
The fashion show will be repeated for another Carpinteria civic group on 
May 1st. We invite other Coastal Quilters to find organizations that would 
enjoy a program of wearable art, or a mini quilt show, and spread our love 
of quilting to others. Many organizations like to have special programs but 
cannot finance them. We can help!
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Coast Lines is published monthly by: 
Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara, Inc.  
P.O. Box 6341, Santa Barbara, CA 93160 

http://www.coastalquilters.org 
Subscriptions are free to members.

Our guild has much to offer each and every member, and every member has something to 
offer the Guild. Whether you are a brand new member or a long-time member, I urge you 
share your time and talents with your Guild. The old adage “many hands make light work” is 
so true!

Volunteering
As we fill our leadership positions for the coming year, I would like each of you to consider 
how you can make the guild even better. When was the last time you volunteered for a 
board or committee position? If you haven’t served in two or more years, I ask you to con-
sider serving again. If you are a new member, it’s a great way to meet others and learn about 
the Guild. If you have served recently, thank you! 

Contact me or Edalee Keehn (Parliamentarian) if you are interested in serving during the 
2010-2011 term. 

Note: We’re still waiting for someone to offer to be President. Is that person you? 

Participating
You may think that you couldn’t possibly serve as president or even as a board or committee 
member, and that’s fine. You can still maximize your membership by supporting those that 
do volunteer by participating in the many events they plan. 

Are you actively participating in the following?

Attending general meetings•	
Making a block (or two) each month for Block of the Month •	
Entering the yearly Guild Challenge•	
Submitting entries for the September guild quilt show•	
Attending Workshops and Open Sews•	
Donating quilts to Community Quilts•	
Adding to and taking from the Treasure Table•	
Visiting a board meeting or a New Member Coffee•	
Voicing your opinions and ideas•	

Get involved. Remember, our Guild is only as strong as our membership participation!

Let’s go sew!
Darilyn

From Darilyn's Desk

Future Programs 
April 
Freddy Moran Freddy Moran is an-
nounced as being a "one-of-a-kind 
lady" and so are her quilts. Sounds 
good to me. Her lecture will be Color 
Equals Joy and her workshop will be 
Fun with Color.

May 
Our Member Art Quilter Program. 
Ranell Hansen and Jeanne Surber 
will present a lecture. Did you submit 
your art quilt for the showing that 
evening?

JUNE

Our presenter will be Jake Finch. Her 
lecture will be Stepping into Creativity 
and her workshop will be Covering the 
Basics. Be aware that her workshop 
is on SATURDAY (6/12) not Friday as 
usual. Jake will help us to walk down 
the path of creativity and innovation 
and become inspired to quilt and cre-
ate out of our comfort zones. You will 
complete an arty, quilted book cover 
in her workshop.

Dee Johnson, Speaker Liaison

March Birthdays 
Happy Birthday  to one and all!

Barbara Postma  		  Mar. 2 
Rosana Swing		  Mar. 2 
Karen Buesch		  Mar. 3 
Debbie Bayer		  Mar. 4 
Lori Brakka 		  Mar. 6 
Amaryllis Bridges		  Mar. 8 

Kate Lima		  Mar. 10 
Lucy Harville		  Mar. 12 
Mary Maxwell		  Mar. 13 
Marlene Ray		  Mar. 14 
Ky Easton		  Mar. 17 
Nancy Lietz		  Mar. 19 
Connie Stone		  Mar. 20 
Marilyn Siegel		  Mar. 20 
Diane Moore		  Mar. 22

PS: Does anyone wish to house one 
of our lecturers in the future? You'd 
be entitled to a free workshop if you 
do.  Please contact Dee Johnson at 
deezerj@gmail.com

OPEN SEW Saturdays 
March 13th & May 15th 
Goleta Valley Community  
Center, 9am-3pm.

Bring your own project OR… 
Create pillowcase kits from our 
Community Quilt stash, sew a 
pillowcase for charity, or sew 
a treatment bag for the Breast 
Cancer Resource Center.  Fabric 
and patterns provided.  (If you 
want to donate fabric, a yard will 
complete most projects)

Sign up with Patty Six, Workshop 
Coordinator, at the sign-up table 
at the Guild meetings  or contact 
her at 569-9968 or RPSix@aol.com

March 20th is National Quilting Day!  
Take a moment to really appreciate your passion. 
Pull out those heirloom quilts and marvel at 
the workmanship. Finish a project. Begin a new 
project. Try a new technique.
Sew with a friend or grandchild. Pile all your 
stash in the middle of the front room floor and 
feast your eyes on the colors, textures and vari-
ety. If none of the above sounds good, you can 
always go fabric shopping!
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Quilt Show News
The other day I was shopping at Chaucer’s for some books for 
my school.  As I checked out, I decided to ask the clerk about the 
possibility of displaying a quilt in the window next September 
before our show.  The young man thought that would be great. 
It turned out that he was the event coordinator for the store, 
and asked if we might be interested in displaying quilts inside 
the store as well.   That’s how easy it is to achieve our goal of 
“Blanketing the town with quilts.”   If you frequent an appro-
priate shop or gallery, please do not be shy about asking if we 
can display quilts there.  The worst they can say is “no” – and it 
could likely turn into a great opportunity to promote our show.

Our last Quilt Show Planning meeting was on February 13th 
in Carpinteria.  At this meeting, we discussed the need for lots 
of member entries into the show.  It looks like we will need 
between 200-300 quilts for the show, depending on the size.  It 
would be wonderful to represent most, if not all, of our mem-
bers at this “Member’s Showcase.”  So please, get your entry 
ready!

At our last guild meeting, Susan West volunteered to be our 
Featured Artist Coordinator.  Thank you for coming forward, 
Susan.  And thanks also to the other people who volunteered for 
this position after I talked to Susan.  We are still need to fill a few 
key positions, notably:

Hanging – to organize the physical hanging and display of 
quilts and coordinate volunteers

It occurred to me after writing this up for last month’s meet-
ing, that this position could be split into two distinct functions.  
One part is the physical hanging of the quilts on September 
24th – and would require a small group of people (satellite?) 
rather than a single person.  The second, and preliminary part, is 
organizing the requirements for hanging each quilt.  This means 
making sure we have the right length of rods based on the 
dimension information turned in on the applications.  In some 
cases, we may need to be a bit creative with how we hang the 
quilts – and we have some ideas about this.  Please let me know 
if either of these jobs would work for you.

Home Dec Coordinator – receive and organize entry forms for 
this category and coordinate the display of items at the quilt 
show.
Our next Quilt Show Planning meeting will be held at 10:00 
a.m. on March 13th.  If you are interested in attending, please 
contact me for directions.

Karen Pickford, Quilt Show Chairperson 

kjpickford@cox.net, 967-9588 A BIG Thank You to Our Donors! 
And a BIG thank you to our February donors whose 
continuing support of the Guild is so appreciated:

Roxanne Barbierixx
Barbara Ervinxx

Naomi Hicksxx
Helena Kennedyxx

Liz Turnerxx

Our thanks to all who bought tickets, which help support Guild 
activities. 

Chris Allen & Sue Kadner, Door Prize Chairs 
sgkad@yahoo.com

February Door Prize Winners 
Congrats to all the winners. We hope you enjoy your door prizes.

Quilt Show Boutique 
You have 7 months to be making many appealing 
items for the Quilt Show Boutique. (15% of our sale 
is a big help to the Guild!) If you have questions, call 
Marilyn at 687-4994

Celebrating the Success of Our Members
Creativity abounds at Becoming Art at the Seams: A Juried Exhibi-
tion of Art and Contemporary Quilts at the Museum of Ventura 
County. Opening with a free public reception from 6 to 8 p.m. on 
Friday, March 12, the exhibit continues through June 20.  

The 38 art quilts, representing the talents of 28 quilt artists from 
Los Angeles, Santa Barbara and Ventura counties display a wide va-
riety of techniques, including sun transfers, digital, sun printed or 
painted textiles, hand and machine stitching, beading, appliqués, 
and unexpected patterns and subjects.

Of the 28 artists represented in this exhibit, ELEVEN are members 
of Coastal Quilters Guild:  Linda Cassirer, Susan Conn Italo, Isabel 
Downs, Ranell Hansen, Patty Latourell, Pat Masterson, Lorna Morck, 
Kristin Otte, Judy Rys, Jeanne Surber and Susan West.  We congrat-
ulate ALL of them on their wonderful work!

Museum of Ventura County is located at 89 S. California Street in 
Ventura. Museum hours:  Tuesday through Sunday, 11 a.m. to 6 p.m.
First Fridays: Usually open until 8:00 pm. Admission is FREE (except 
some exhibits). FREE PARKING: Santa Clara Street Structure

For additional information:  www.venturamuseum.org

- The Rambling Rose

Baron's Fabrics •	
Craft Essentials•	
Grant House•	
Quilt Ventura•	

The Creation Station•	
The Treasure Hunt •	
The Warm Company•	

GOT STASH? 
Why wait until December to clean out your closets? If you have 
projects that no longer appeal to you, pass them along via 
the Treasure Table. Whether you have “orphan blocks”, stack 
of blocks, or unfinished tops, put them in a baggie and they 
will become “treasure” for another quilter.  Someone with a 
fresh eye will love the colors or design, or use the partially 
completed top to practice their quilting, or finish the project 
and donate it to community quilts. (Note: NO Treasure Table in 
March. This leaves you plenty of time to clean out for the April 
meeting!)
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Events Around California 
Sunshine, Shadows and Stars 
Desert Guilds Quilt Show
March 5 – 6, Palm Springs

401 S. Pavilion Way, Palm Springs, CA

Featuring: over 150 quilts, Merchant Mall, Opportunity quilts, mini 
quilts, Harpist, Boutique and ASQ certified appraiser.

Email Contact: didiray70@aol.com 
Website: www.cvquiltguild.org

Friendship Square Quilt Guild A Bouquet of Quilts
Saturday March 6, 10am - 5pm & Sunday March  7, 10am – 4pm,  
Admission $6.00 

La Habra Community Center, 101 W. La Habra Blvd., La Habra, CA 90631. 

Featuring: Large Quilt Display, Merchant Mall, Silent Auction, 
Boutique, Quilt Sale and Opportunity Quilt. Our beautiful Oppor-
tunity Quilt "Floral Fantasy" 2010 is a Baltimore Album style which 
is hand appliqued and hand quilted. The drawing will be held 
Sunday, March 7, at 3:30pm. Please join us.

Email Contact: fsqg81@yahoo.com
Website: www.fsqg.org

Glendale Quilt Guild 31st Annual Quilt Show, 
Asian Odyssey
March 19 – 21, Burbank

Three fun filled days at the Burbank Airport Marriott Convention 
Center. Quilt, doll & wearable displays. Workshops, lectures, ven-
dors, an auction and much more.

Website: glendalequiltguild.org

Best of the Valley Quilt Show 
April 9-11, Fri  & Sat 9am-5pm, Sunday 9am-4pm 

McDermont Field House, 365 N. Sweet Brier, Lindsay,CA.

Show of quilts, wearable art and dolls. Juried and judged show, 
with over $2500 in awards. Hoffman Challenge, vendor mall, on-
site food. Featured artist: Anna Koelewyn 

Email Contact: psaada@aol.com
Website: www.botvquilts.com

Camarillo Quilters Association Quilting by the Sea
May 1 & 2, 10am - 5pm  
Admission $8. 

Ventura County Fairgrounds (San Miguel Hall), 10 Harbor Blvd., 
Ventura CA

Featuring over 200 beautiful handmade quilts, a sewing machine 
raffle courtesy of Barons Fabrics, mini quilt silent auction, display 
of quilt challenge winners, Home of the Brave quilt, boutique, and 
leading quilt specialty vendors. Advance Sale Tickets are $5 and 
available at www.camarilloquilters.org

Email Contact: bikemag@roadrunner.com 
Website:   www.camarilloquilters.org

T.L.C. Quilters Biennial Quilt Show 
 The Artist in Everyone
Saturday May 1, 9:30 am to 5 pm
Sunday, May 2, 10 am to 4 pm. 

Covina Woman's Club, 128 S. San Jose Ave., Covina, CA

Includes a display of members' quilts, Tea, Country Store, Vendors 
and an Opportunity Drawing of our quilt, "It's A Colorful World."

Email Contact: lauragraniteware@yahoo.com
Website: tlcquilters.org 

Antelope Valley Quilt Association Home Tour 
Sat, May 22, 10am-4pm
 
Start at Stanley Kleiner Activity Center in Lancaster City Park, 
43011 N 10th St. W, Lancaster, CA. Tickets to the show will be avail-
able there for $15. Admission price includes snacks, water bottles, 
and a part of a mystery quilt pattern offered at each house. 
Parking is free. The Kleiner building will house our vendor mall, a 
boutique for handmade items, our featured quilter Mary Brewer's 
exhibit, our Opportunity Quilt called "Flower Power", and our auc-
tion quilts for the silent auction. Our quilts will be shown in the 
beautifully decorated homes of four of our members.

Email Contact: longarmdarla@yahoo.com
Website: www.avqa.org

Temecula Quilt-Away Retreats
The Traveling Quilters   
June 3-6

Always a fun and productive weekend. It’s a great opportunity to 
finish projects or start something new. We usually have anywhere 
from 30 to 45 people at the retreat so it’s always fun to see what 
people are working on. Each person has half an 8-ft table for 
sewing space in our large, well-lit classroom. Once again we'll be 
staying at the Vina de Lestonnac Retreat Center in the Temecula 
wine region.

Email Contact: pam@travelingquilters.com
Website: www.travelingquilters.com

FantaSea of Quilts Quilt Show 
Beach Cities Quilt Guild
June 5-6

Soka University Gymnasium, 1 University Dr., Aliso Viejo, CA

We are proud to present our bi-annual quilt show, please join us! 

Email Contact: sandycquilts@aol.com
Website: www.beachcitiesquilters.org 
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Block of the Month for April

Canned Food Drive - Why Stop a Good Thing? 
It has been one year since we began collecting canned food for 
our local Food Bank. Your contributions have soared to an incred-
ible 1,013 items! 

Canned food collection will continue EVERY month during guild 
meetings. Remember to bring one can each month. 

 
Thanks to all of you who support the hungry of our community.

Notice: The guild is NO LONGER accepting women’s socks/un-
derwear. If you wish to support the Women’s Free Health Clinic, 
please contact them directly.
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Quilting Resources

If you are a member of the Coastal Quilters Guild and have products or services relating to quilts, you can be listed in this section of our news-
letter. Your listing is free, and special attention will be paid to members offering discounts, “stash” cards, classes or sale events. Please send 
your information to Gwen Sangster Wagy, Newsletter Editor, PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120 or email  quiltnews@wagy.net.

Baron’s Fabrics 
Discount to Members 
379 Carmen Road 
Camarillo, CA 93010 
www.baronsewfab.com 
805.482.9848

Craft Essentials 
Discount to Members 
187 South Turnpike 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
805.681.3115 

The Creation Station  
Fabric & Quilt Shop 
Classes, Retreats and Online Shopping 
Dawn and Patrick Farrier, owners 
Large selection of cotton solids/prints 
and flannels all priced at $6 per yard.  
252 East Hwy 246, Unit A 
Buellton, CA  93427 
www.thecreationstation.com 
805.693.0174 

Grant House Sewing Machines 
Discount to Members & Classes Offered 
128 B East Canon Perdido 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
www.granthousesewingmachines.com 
805.962.0929

Jandi Designs 
Thermofax Silk Screens 
Jeanne Surber 
www.jandidesigns.com 
805.564.4213

Nancy King 
Santa Barbara Custom Quilting 
Many designs to finish your quilts 
beautifully.  Large quilts, small quilts, 
get them done!  Prompt turnaround.  
www.sbcustomquilting.com 
805.687.2063 

Professional Organizer Juli Shulem 
20% discount given to members. 
Need to organize your sewing room 
better, or perhaps other places as 
well?  24 yrs. experience organizing 
spaces and people.  For a complete list 
of services check my website:   
www.julishulem.com   
805.964.2389

Quilt Ventura 
Stash Card & Classes Offered 
4572 Telephone Road  
Ventura, CA 93003 
www.quiltventura.com 
805.658.9800 

Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats 
Cathe Hedrick 
P.O. Box 91429 
Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429 
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com 
805.899.3947

The Sewing Parlour 
Silk thread, classes, Floriani stabilizers 
and interfacing  
1333 De La Vina Street; Suite A 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
www.thesewingparlour.com 
805.899.0058

Susan Italo/Wild Onion Studio 
Custom Long-arm Machine Quilting,  
Wearable Art, Wild Onion Jacket Pattern 
www.wildonionstudio.com 
http://wildonionstudio.wordpress.com 
Susan@Wildonionstudio.com 
805.746.0186

The Treasure Hunt 
Fabric Card 
919 Maple Ave. 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
www.carpinteriaquilts.com 
805.684.3360

FREE TO GOOD HOME
Edmunds solid maple quilting frame with stand. Features: Lever 
lock, height & angle adjustments, work up to 87 inches wide, 
knobs adjust to hold bars, frame folds for easy storage. Contact: 
Kathy Rose krose@jordanos.com

FOR SALE - BERNINA 830 (8 Series)
Don't you want to own this beautiful piece of machinery?   It is 
the new one with the embroidery module!

Purchased brand new less than 1 year ago.  Comes with: Bernina 
stitch regulator, hoops, and some design software.  There is 
absolutely nothing wrong with this machine.  I will take it into 
the dealer for a full tune-up before handing it over to you. Please 
make a reasonable offer!  Donna Butera

Contest Opportunities
$500 Prize in the African Folklore Embroidery Challenge!
Entry forms and submission information are available online 
at www.aflembroidery.com. Winner will receive $500 cash.
Submitted entries will be on display at the International 
Quilt Festival in Long Beach, July 23-25th. Winner will be 
announced July 23rd. Questions contact: Leora Raikin info@
aflembroidery.com or 818 999-6094
Entry form along with completed piece needs to be submit-
ted no later than July 10th 2010.

Naval Aviation Centennial Quilting Competition
April 2010 Categories announced http://www.navyquilts.com



Coastal Quilters Guild Inc
http://www.coastalquilters.org

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is a nonprofit, 
educational and charitable organization. The purpose of the Guild is to 
educate its members about the history and preservation of the art form 
of quilting and its related topics; to learn new techniques and improve 
skills; and to inform the community at large about our quilt making 
heritage.

Guild Meetings are held on the second 
Thursday of each month at 6:30 p.m. at:

St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 

This Month’s Meeting 
March 11th, 2010  6:30 p.m.

Next Month’s Meeting 
April 8th, 2010  6:30 p.m. 
 

Please carpool, parking is somewhat limited.

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 6341 
Santa Barbara, CA 93160
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Coast Lines Newsletter
This is a monthly publication. Newsletter articles will be accepted up until the 20th of March for the April issue. 
Send articles to the editor: Gwen Wagy, PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120 or quiltnews@wagy.net.


